
 

HEPATITIS A STILL A CONCERN FOR HIGH RISK GROUPS 
Cases Top 900 in State Outbreak 

November 19, 2018 – It’s been more than two years since public health officials began 
battling a hepatitis A outbreak in Michigan, and as of Nov. 7 the Michigan Department 
of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) is reporting 905 cases. In comparison, the state 
recorded 327 cases 2011-2015. Although weekly counts have slowed from 15-20 cases 
per week to about three cases a week, numbers are still above average and public 
health officials continue to urge vaccination. This outbreak continues to have a high 
hospitalization rate, with 726 people hospitalized (80.2 percent) and 28 deaths.  
 
Those with a history of injection and non-injection drug use, homelessness or transient 
housing, incarceration, and men who have sex with men (MSM) are thought to be at 
greater risk of contracting the disease. 
 
Dr. Jennifer Morse, Medical Director for DHD#10, encourages good personal hygiene to 
prevent the spread of hepatitis A. “It is crucial that you wash your hands thoroughly 
after using the bathroom and before handling or eating food. Getting the hepatitis A 
vaccine is your best source of protection. If you are in a group at higher risk of 
contracting hepatitis A, it is important to get vaccinated. There is no specific treatment, 
but if you think you have been exposed to someone ill with hepatitis A, getting 
vaccinated soon after exposure can even prevent illness.” Ask your healthcare provider 
or local health department if the hepatitis A vaccine is right for you. 
 
District Health Department #10 has provided crucial outreach to educate and protect 
communities against Hepatitis A. Since the outbreak, numerous vaccination clinics have 
been held and DHD#10 has administered 2,795 doses to community members. You may 
discuss vaccination options with your employer, physician, pharmacy, or contact District 
Health Department #10.   
 
Hepatitis A is a serious, highly contagious liver disease caused by the hepatitis A virus 
(HAV). HAV is found in the feces (poop) of people with hepatitis A and spread by eating 
contaminated food or water, during sex, or by living with an infected person. Hepatitis 
A symptoms can include:  

• Nausea and vomiting 

• Belly pain 

• Feeling tired 

• Fever 

• Loss of appetite 

• Yellowing of the skin and eyes 

• Dark urine 

• Pale-colored feces (poop) 

• Joint pain 
 

Information on hepatitis A can be found on our website at www.dhd10.org/hepatitis-a 
or the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services website at 
www.michigan.gov/hepatitisAoutbreak. 
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About DHD #10 

District Health Department #10 (DHD #10) is Michigan's largest geographical health 

department, mandated to promote and protect the public from unsafe and hazardous 

conditions and provide methods of promoting good health and disease prevention. 

Some of the vital programs provided by DHD #10 include Immunizations, Infectious 

Disease Control, STI Testing and Counseling, WIC, Maternal Infant Health Program, 

Healthy Families Northern Michigan, Children's Special Health Services, Hearing and 

Vision Screening, Family Planning, Cancer Screening, Worksite Wellness, Smoking 

Cessation, Substance Use Prevention, Chronic Disease Prevention, and Environmental 

Health Services.  DHD #10 serves Crawford, Kalkaska, Lake, Manistee, Mason, Mecosta, 

Missaukee, Newaygo, Oceana, and Wexford counties. For more information, visit 

www.dhd10.org.  
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